
VILLAGE OF BREWSTER  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

March 21, 2012 

Minutes 
The Board of Trustees of the Village of Brewster is holding a Regular Meeting at 7:30 PM or as soon thereafter as time 
permits on March 21, 2012 at Village Hall, 50 Main Street, Brewster, New York.  
 
Attendees:  Absent: 
Mayor: James Schoenig 
Deputy Mayor and Trustee: Christine Piccini  
Trustees; Tom Boissonnault, Terri Stockburger, Mary Bryde 
Village Engineer: John Folchetti   
Village Counsel: Anthony Molé,  
Clerk & Treasurer: Peter Hansen 
Village Police: John Del Gardo 

Pledge to flag. 

Notation of Exits 

Mayor Schoenig motions to open the regular meeting, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

1. Danbury Dodge – 2012 Dodge Ram 5500 Truck delivery – Danbury Dodge – 2012 Dodge Ram 5500 Truck delivery – 
The truck was delivered 19 days late and there was a penalty in the specifications for the bid of $100 a day if 
delivered after 120 days ARO.  The truck was delivered on the 139th day (March 9th).  Mr. Lechner explained his 
understanding of the reason there was a penalty clause in the specifications is for severe delay in delivery, excessive 
or freak snow storms, or other reasons that could put the village in at risk if the truck were delivered late.  Mr. 
Lechner went on to talk about the issues that arose within the Dodge processes from the time the order was placed 
to the factory.  Mr. Lechner says Danbury Dodge received the vehicle at 124 days after receipt of order and then had 
to send it to others for outfitting.  Mayor Schoenig says the Village is bound by the contractual obligations as 
Danbury Dodge was awarded the bid based on full compliance to our specifications, including delivery.  There were 
other bidders at lower prices who were not in full compliance with the specification but Danbury Dodge was 
awarded the contract specifically because of full compliance.  Mayor Schoenig says the Board of Trustees wants to 
maintain an amicable relationship with Danbury Dodge and would be amenable to “in-kind” service in lieu of a cash 
settlement.  Village Counsel Molé added that the bidder must be held to the letter of the specification.    The Village 
Clerk & Treasurer states that the truck will be paid for in full per the specifications and the penalty is $100.00 per 
day.  There are two ways to settle the matter; 1. Danbury Dodge pays a cash penalty of $1,900 ($100 per day times 
19 days) for late delivery, or 2. Danbury Dodge provides in-kind services comparable to the $1,900 penalty.  The 
Village intends to use Danbury Dodge for its service needs and feels this is an equitable arrangement allowing both 
sides to move forward and maintain an amicable relationship.   Mr. Lechner will take the offer of in-kind services 
back to the Dealership decision-maker and get back to us. 

2. FBS – Uncollected Parking Ticket processing – Dennis Farrell, representing Fundamental Business Services, delivers 
an overview of the business and its services.  Mr. Farrell discusses the target methods of collection for various levels 
of scofflaws.  Mr. Farrell believes that engagement also has the benefit of providing the seriousness of paying tickets 
and not disregarding them and suggests the village consider an amnesty program.  Janice Bergquist, a court clerk 
managing the ticket collection process, provides an overview of how we approach collections now.  Mayor Schoenig 
says the Board will take the matter under advisement and get back to FBS. 

3. Monthly Reports  
3.1. Engineer’s Report – Village Engineer John Folchetti delivers the engineer’s report.  Mayor Schoenig motions to 

accept the Engineer’s report, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 
3.2. Police Report – Chief John Del Gardo delivers the February Police report.  Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to 

accept the February Police report, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 
3.3. Planning Board Report – Chair David Kulo delivers the Planning Board report.  Mayor Schoenig motions to 

accept the Planning Board report, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Mr. Kulo petitions the Board for 
an increase in the training budget for this current year and an increase in the chair and member stipend for 



next year’s budget.  Deputy Mayor Piccini discusses the NY Planning Federation (NYPF) planned onsite training 
here in the Village for all three boards; Trustees, Planning, and Zoning tentatively scheduled for May, 2012 and 
advises that the off-site April, 2012 training applied for would be redundant.  Additionally, there may be the 
opportunity for the NYPF to provide more than 2 Village-specific training sessions and would like to include 
funds in the 2013 budget should the initial training address our unique needs and we foresee benefit from 
additional seminars. 

3.4. Code Enforcement Report – Report delivered to Board.  One CEO will likely appear in person beginning with the 
April 18th meeting.  Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the Code Enforcement Report for February, Trustee 
Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Trustee Boissonnault commends CEO Hernandez for his capable 
participation in the “Hill Residential Association” meeting held last week. 

4. Capital program – Mayor Schoenig motions to adopt Resolution No. 032112-1 as written defining the Capital 
Program rules, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  

5. Submit Tentative Budget – Tentative 2013 budget submitted for consideration with a 3.65% projected tax levy 
increase which is within the legal allowable limit after applying the Tax Base Factor and the exclusions as directed by 
the Office of State Comptroller’s website and online calculator tool. 

6. Submit Tentative Capital Plan – submittal of $20,000 in Water, and $15,000 in Sewer for FY2013 designated for the 
Bonded Indebtedness Reserve in each fund as established by the Capital Program adopted 3-21-12 (item 4 of these 
minutes, copy appended herein). 

7. Budget Meetings & Public Hearing – Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to schedule a public hearing for the budget on 
April 11, continued on April 18th if necessary, with a possible worksession after the Public Hearing on April 11, to be 
held at 50 Main Street Brewster, NY 10509, beginning at 7:30PM Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.   

8. Tax bill preparation contract – Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to approve, and authorize the Mayor to sign, the tax 
contract with the County, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

9. Street Light removal Mayor Schoenig motions to contract with NYSEG to remove 7 streetlights, Trustee Boissonnault 
2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

10. Fire Department Service Awards – Mayor Schoenig motions to issue proclamations commemorating years of service 
to John Leather, Thomas Hughes, Walter Hildebrand, and Keith Napolitano with the Brewster Volunteer Fire 
Department, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

11. 2006 Truck disposal – Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to authorize disposal of the truck on Auctions International, 
Mayor Schoenig 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

12. Correspondence sent-received – Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to accept correspondence sent-received, Trustee 
Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

13. Minutes for approval – March 7, 2012 Trustee Boissonnault motions to accept the minutes for March 7, 2012, 
Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 4 to 0.  Trustee Bryde abstains. 

14. Vouchers Payable  

14.1. A General $76,381.24 
14.2. F  Water 28,969.13 
14.3. G Sewer Operations 71,311.29 
14.4. H10 Waste Water Treatment Capital 3,827 
14.5. H61 Wells Brook Retrofit 28,954.31 
14.6. H62 Tonetta Brook Retrofit 9,399.26   
14.7. TA Trust and Agency 633.55 

 Total Vouchers Payable  $219,475.78 
Trustee Bryde remarks that she reviewed all the vouchers payable for this evening and found everything in 
order.  Mayor Schoenig motions to approve Vouchers Payable, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

15. Other Business  

15.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini 

15.1.1. NYPF training update.  Deputy Mayor Piccini intends on travelling to Saratoga Springs to sit down with 
NYPF representative regarding the in-village training and attend some sessions at her own expense 

15.1.2. April 19th exit conference for Micro-Enterprise Grant rejection with Mary Donnelly. 

15.2. Trustee Stockburger 

15.2.1. Negotiating with the Banner supplier to provide “Village of Brewster” banners. 



15.2.2. Hanging flower baskets are in the queue for springtime. 

15.3. Trustee Bryde 

15.3.1. Has recycle flyer been put on the web site? No. 

15.3.2. Has building maintenance IMA been signed by the Town?  No. 

15.4. Mayor Schoenig 

15.4.1. Mayor went to Cardinal Dolan’s induction celebration at St. Patrick’s Cathedral and it was a wonderful 
event with the Cardinal thanking the Mayor personally during his address for his attendance. 

16. New Business 

16.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini  

16.1.1. Peaceable Hill Water District’s intent to construct their own water system and remove themselves from 
the Village water system.  Deputy Mayor Piccini suggests we communicate with our village community 
with regard to the potential future impact on the water system and rates.  Trustee Boissonnault suggests 
sending the facts of the situation to our water customers and the Peaceable Hill Water District in the next 
billing to educate everyone on the steps taken by the Board to retain Peaceable Hill Water District as a 
customer, more specifically offering a 25% discount from the rates they currently pay instead of the more 
than 200% increase they will be paying for the next couple of years while building their water system and 
continued higher rates after going off on their own. 

16.2. Trustee Bryde says the new FOIL law requires agenda items to have backup available to the public and is 
pleased we have complied with online files. 

16.3. Mayor Schoenig mentions that Assemblyman Katz will be holding a town hall meeting at Village Hall on 
Saturday March 24th beginning at 9:30AM.   

17. Public Comment 

17.1. Bob Dumont mentions he visited two foreclosed buildings recently and found them to be well below 
standard with locks on bedroom doors and other obvious code violations.  Mr. Dumont advises that one on Oak 
Street has a Century 21 for sale sign posted, and the other is for sale on Prospect Street – both properties are in 
foreclosure.  Mayor Schoenig will inform the code enforcement officer of Mr. Dumont’s first-hand account of 
the conditions at these two properties. 

18. Mayor Schoenig motions to adjourn, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

  



 
  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 
 


